

Wednesday, May 30, 2018

Falcon Club Meeting Minutes

Welcome/Call to Order: 7:00 pm

Introductions/ In Attendance: Denise Hitzeman, Todd Hoffman, Chrissie Reynolds, Linda Benko, Tiffiny

Shay, Louie Walters, Heidi Reynolds (notes taken by HR)

Approval of March Minutes: Approved by Linda Benko, Second by Todd Hoffman

Public Comment: -

Treasurers Report (Linda Benko and Chrissie Reynolds): Bank Balance is approximately \$170,000.00. Profit/Loss statements were reviewed by all present.

Importantly, it was reiterated that for the beginning of the 2018/2019 school year, all team balances with negative amounts will be moved to a zero balance. This will ensure that next year's sports team will not be penalized for this year's lack of payment.

Athletic Director Report (Louie Walters): The End of Year BBQ is well organized. Tables, chairs, ice and the menu are organized. Catering by Mickey.

Happily, Cheer had try-outs today, 13 students tried out. Additionally, there is a dance team starting up. Information for both is available via school fliers.

SOAR Day forms: Slight changes to Falcon Club Membership forms, Drive for School forms and Volunteer forms were made. Copies have been sent to the Falcon Club President for final approval and to have copies made for SOAR packets.

BINGO (Tiffiny Shay): Bingo is going well! It has not seen a profit yet, but us successful in sustaining and paying volunteers to work.

Tiffiny Shay, Linda Benko and Lynn Chenuar have been instrumental in the weekly management of BINGO.

Money is being successfully transferred to team accounts, based on parent volunteer time.

Volunteers are needed for consistent set up help, or some type of rotation help, looking at Wednesdays at 5pm.

Students are welcome to work on SVHS BINGO nights to earn either community service hours or earn virtual money to defer participation costs.

Hall of Fame (Linda Benko): It was decided to do Hall of Fame every other year. Since this was done in 2017, the next Hall of Fame Ceremony will be in the fall of 2019.

President's Report (Denise Hitzeman): Volunteers for SOAR day: 8/14 and 8/15 – we can look at the list of volunteers. Heidi Reynolds will be there and find another volunteer

Welcome to Patty Schilling, our incoming Recording Secretary. Approved by Chrissie Reynolds; Second by Heidi Reynolds

Falcon Club has several open positions for next school year: PRESIDENT, Communications Chair, Database, Website design, Team Parent/liaison, Drive for Schools Coordinator.

Next meeting TBD

Motion to dismiss this meeting: 8:25 pm Denise Hitzeman, Second Todd Hoffman